
Easter Sunday
The Resurrection of our Lord
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Welcome to the place where we can always 
fi	nd	hope.	Our	parish	is	rooted	in	the	joy	of	
the	Resurrection,	and	we	are	excited	that	
you	have	chosen	to	spiritually	join	us	in	
sharing	your	Easter	hope	and	joy!	You	are	

always	welcome	here	as	you	are. 

We	are,	in	fact,	here	to	love	you,	support	
you,	celebrate	you,	help	you	grow,	deepen	
your	faith,	and	raise	you	up	as	a	fellow	child	
of	God.	Not	one	of	us	is	perfect,	and	each	
of	us	has	our	own	personal	story.	Here,	we	
respect	that.	At	Our	Lady	of	Charity	Parish,	
we	don’t	just	worship	outside	the	box...	we	
worship	outside	the	tomb.	Just	as	Jesus	
rose	from	his	tomb,	shining	a	radiant	light	

on	all	humanity,	we’re	here	to	off	er	a	ray	
of	hope	for	a	better	today	and	a	beautiful	
tomorrow to anyone who chooses to pray 

with	us.	(No	matter	how	far	apart.)

May	the	joy	and	the	hope	of	the	
Resurrection	fi	ll	each	of	our	hearts	today	
and	always. ‘For God so loved the world, 

that he gave his only begotten Son, so 
that everyone who believes in him might 

have eternal life.’ (John 3:16)

	Please	know	that	as	we	continue	to	
navigate	COVID-19,	our	doors	and	hearts	

are always	open	and	you	are	always 
welcome	here.	Happy	Easter!	Alleluia!	 

ALLELUIA!
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From the Diocese of Buffalo 

A Note From Fr. Steve... 

	 Beginning in 2015, The Foundation of the Roman Catholic Diocese of Buffalo, N.Y., Inc. 
(“Foundation”) began soliciting donations to its “Upon this Rock” (“UTR”) capital and endowment campaign.  
The UTR campaign raised funds for many purposes, including soliciting funds for making essential upgrades 
to classroom facilities and technology of Christ the King Seminary (“CKS”), expanding CKS’s role as a center 
of retreat and religious celebration, and establishing an endowment fund for CKS. Unfortunately, in early 
2020, CKS’s Board of Trustees determined that CKS would close at the end of the 2020-2021 academic 
year. CKS’s closure will make it impossible for the Foundation to use the UTR funds raised for CKS for their 
original intended purposes.  However, under New York law, when the original purposes for which funds are 
donated become impossible to achieve, those purposes can be modified in a manner consistent with original 
intent by the New York State courts. For many years, CKS provided education and formation for ordained 
and lay ecclesial ministers in the Diocese of Buffalo and beyond. Accordingly, the Foundation has asked 
the New York State Supreme Court for the County of Erie to approve a modification of the purposes of UTR 
funds raised for CKS so that those funds can be used to support the education and formation for ordained 
and lay ecclesial ministry in the Diocese of Buffalo, as determined in the discretion of the Foundation’s Board.
	 If you have donated to UTR and would like to be heard regarding this requested modification, you 
may send a letter to: The Foundation of the Roman Catholic Diocese of Buffalo, N.Y., Inc., attention Executive 
Director, 795 Main Street, Buffalo, N.Y. 14203 or an email to donor.info@frcdb.org. Copies of letters or email 
received by the Foundation will be provided to the Court.  You may also make a formal filing in the legal 
proceeding entitled Matter of the Modification of Endowment Funds of The Foundation of the Roman 
Catholic Diocese of Buffalo N.Y., Inc., Erie County Index No. 814747/2020. In order for your submission to be 
available for the Court’s consideration, please be sure to send any letter or email, or make any filing, no later 
than Friday, April 9, 2021.

To my new family at Our Lady of Charity Parish,
It is my honor to be named by Bishop Mike as your new pastor!  My name, as you know, is Father Steve Jekielek 
and I have spent the last six years as pastor of St. Christopher Roman Catholic Church and School in 
Tonawanda.  I wanted to introduce myself to you before I arrive and give you a little background.  I was raised 
in Lewiston by my parents Al and Rita Jekielek.  My dad passed away in 2014.  Mom still lives in the house in 
which I grew up.  I have two sisters, Kathy (husband Steve) and Ann.  I have four nieces and two nephews.  I 
also have great nephews and great nieces along with an extended family of aunts, uncles and many cousins.  
My home parish is St. Peter in Lewiston where I was quite active.  I attended Lewiston-Porter schools and then 
went on to UB to earn an undergraduate degree in Biology and then a Masters degree in Business 
Administration.  I worked for 19 years for a company that makes products for medical research prior to entering 
the seminary to study for the priesthood. I attended Christ the King Seminary in East Aurora and was ordained a 
priest by Bishop Kmiec in 2011.  Upon ordination I was assigned to St. Christopher for three years as a 
parochial vicar.  I was then assigned to St. Gregory the Great in Williamsville as a parochial vicar in 2014.  Eleven 
months later, Bishop Malone asked me to return to St. Christopher as the new pastor.  I now look forward to 
the next chapter in my priesthood as I begin my ministry among you!  Fr. Bryan is a good friend of mine and 
I know that with his leadership and guidance, wonderful things have happened at Our Lady of Charity!  I look 
forward to continuing the building up of God’s kingdom in South Buffalo!  The talents of everyone in the parish 
are needed as we move into the future.  We are asked by God to minister together, each in our own state of life, 
each sharing their specific talents for the benefit of all.  That is what a family does!  As we enter the glorious 
Easter Season, let us give praise to our God for His great love for us and ask Him to bless our family of faith!

Be assured of my daily prayers!  
Praised Be Jesus Christ…Now and Forever!!!!

Father Steve


